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Thank you, Neale
After almost five years as Chair 
of MFSL, Neale Guthrie has 
stepped down from his role. 
Neale lists highlights of his 
tenure as steering the company 
through the aftermath of the 
GFC and a rapidly changing 
banking landscape, managing 
through the COVID-19 
pandemic, being the first 
Community Bank in the network 
to appoint mobile lenders and 
his appointment to the Community Bank National Council to advocate  
for communities around Australia.

Neale will remain on the Board until the middle of 2021 and plans to spend 
his retirement devoting more time to his grandchildren, travelling with 
his wife and working as a volunteer for a range of local charitable and 
philanthropic organisations.

Low Volume Market
After our latest market refresh on 1 January 
2021, there are six parcels for purchase..

For more information about share  
sales, please contact:  
admin@molonglofs.com.au

Dividend paid
As per the advice at the Annual General Meeting, a dividend has been 
distributed to shareholders.

Amount: $0.02 per share (un-franked)  Date: 1 December 2020

Over $8,750 in dividends remain unclaimed, ready to be paid to 
shareholders that update their details online with our share registry. If you 
have not received your dividends, please contact our registry today:

AFS & Associates	 Phone: (03) 5443 0344 
	 Email: shareregistry@afsbendigo.com.au 
	 Web: www.afsbendigo.com.au
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Chair’s report
Hello and 
welcome to 
our Summer 
Newsletter.

I took over the 
role of Chair 
from Neale 
Guthrie, after he 
stepped down 
at the end of 

2020. As you may know, I have been a 
Director of Molonglo Financial Services 
Limited (MFSL) since 2011, and have been 
involved with the company prior to that 
through the Jerrabomberra Steering 
Committee. I am very much looking 
forward to meeting the challenges that 
lay ahead of us.

Following the Annual General Meeting in 
November, our company welcomed two 
new Directors; Alice Tay and Lisa Moore. 
Alice was previously a commercial 
lawyer, with experience on plenty of 
local Boards and Councils. Lisa was 
previously a consultant, specialising 
in change management. They will be 
welcome additions to our team.

In addition to our new Directors, we 
have also had some key personnel 
changes. Jacob Krog, who was acting 
as our Branch Manager at Calwell and 
Jerrabomberra, has been appointed 
Senior Branch Manager across our four 
branches. Caleb  
Te Moananui, our Wanniassa Branch 
Manager, has taken up a new role at the 
Bendigo Bank Jamison. We wish Caleb 
all the best. Good things lay ahead for 
all Bendigo Bank branches in the region 
this year.

I look forward to meeting shareholders 
and providing them with a face-to-face 
update in mid-2021.

Brian Brown 
Chair

Summer  
2020/21

ID Parcel Min Sale Price  
(Per Share)

3 3,750 $0.30

4 2,500 $0.50

5 15,000 $0.50

6 1,250 $0.30

9 500 $0.30

10 500 $0.30
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Around the branches
Talk to us today
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Calwell

Calwell	Shops 19-21 Calwell Shopping Centre,  
Webber Crescent, Calwell ACT 2902

P 02 6291 3385

E calwell@bendigobank.com.au
bendigobank.com.au/calwell 

Curtin

Unit 1, 20 Curtin Place, Curtin ACT 2605

P 02 6260 5140

E curtin@bendigobank.com.au

bendigobank.com.au/curtin 

Jerrabomberra	

Shop 2a Jerrabomberra Village Shopping Centre, 
2 Limestone Drive, Jerrabomberra NSW 2619

P 02 6299 8357

E jerrabomberra@bendigobank.com.au

bendigobank.com.au/jerrabomberra 

Wanniassa

Unit 12-13 Wanniassa Shopping Centre, ACT 2903

P 02 6231 9024

E wanniassa@bendigobank.com.au

bendigobank.com.au/wanniassa
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We’re open:
9.30am - 5.00pm Monday to Friday (all branches)

Directors
Brian Brown, Nigel Phair, Sarah Rajic, Neale Guthrie, 
Alison Bleathman, Klarisa Cengic, Radmila Noveska, 
Adrienne Day, Lisa Moore, Alice Tay

Molonglo Financial Services Limited 
Level 4, 15 Moore Street, Canberra ACT 2601 
ABN 77 100 097 443

Clare Holland House Cup – Deputy Chair Sarah Rajic recently 
attended the Clare Holland House Cup, which raises money for 
the palliative care facility in memory of former ACT Veterans 
Rugby teammate, Tony Ryan.

Legacy Fundraiser – Jerrabomberra staff member attending 
fundraising AFL match for Queanbeyan Eden Monaro Legacy.

Team lawn bowls – After months of branch isolation and cold 
weather, our branch staff were finally able to mix and mingle 
over some lawn bowls in November.
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